
Submitted by Tim Watterson 

Department of public works Superintendent 

Charter Township of Madison 

Department of public works 

June 2024 
                                              

 
 

 Water usage for the month of June 2024 was 11.2 million gallons. 

 Sewer usage for the month of June 2024 was 10.172 million gallons. 

 Water usage for Fairfield Twp. for the month of June was 1.2 million gals.   

 

 

Operations 

 

 Work orders for the month of June were (46). 

 Miss Digs for the month of June were (93).  All Miss Digs were reviewed and 

serviced as needed.  

 Water meters were read, and all work orders were completed. 

 All sewer reads were submitted to the City of Adrian. 

 Lift stations and generators were inspected for the month of June. 

 Monthly operating report submitted to EGLE. 

 Backwashing of iron filter as necessary. 

 Monthly Drinking water sampling has been completed. 

 Wastewater discharge sampling at water treatment plant. 

 

   

Communications 

 

 Smoke Testing Has been scheduled for the W. Beecher and Sand Creek Hwy area 

on July8th through July 12th. Public works staff went door to door handing out 

notices to residents and businesses in that area to make all aware of the project.  

 

 The public works department has asked the EGLE for a status update on the 

construction permits that were submitted back in March of 2024, the delays are 

holding up the bid process and could delay the project as well as result in 

additional costs.  

 

 On June 13th, the Fairfield water tower was taken out of service for an inspection 

and interior washout. The project went well, and we are awaiting an inspection 

report we should receive in the next few weeks.  

 

 The GIS mapping project is nearing completion, we are expecting to receive the 

digital file by the middle of July to upload into are asset management software.  


